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15th August 2024 
 
GAWB Price Monitoring Review 2025-2030 
Professor Flavio Menezes 
Queensland Competition Authority 
GPO Box 2257 
BRISBANE QLD 4001 
http://www.qca.org.au/submissions  
 
Dear Professor Menezes 
 
RE: CEMENT AUSTRALIA (CA) and Mitsubishi Gas & Chemical Company (MGC) Gladstone Renewable Methanol 
Project  
 
SUBMISSION TO QUEENSLAND COMPETITION AUTHORITY – GLADSTONE AREA WATER BOARD (GAWB) PRICE 
MONITORING 2025-2030 
 
CA and MGC welcomes the opportunity to participate in the 2025-2030 price monitoring process and would like to 
provide the following business context and items for consideration to the Queensland Competition Authority (QCA). 

 

Gladstone Renewable Methanol Project 

The Gladstone Renewable Methanol Project proposed between Cement Australia (CA) and Mitsubishi Gas Chemical 
(MGC) provides an exciting opportunity to produce sustainable Renewable Methanol and “zero” emissions cement.  At 
the forefront of sustainability, the project includes the use of renewable electricity as well as the replacement of fossil 
fuels with hydrogen and oxygen generated in the Gladstone Region. 

The project plans to use Green Hydrogen from the future Gladstone Hydrogen hub and captured CO2 emitted by CA’s 
Gladstone operations to produce Renewable Methanol based on MGC’s Circular Carbon Methanol ("CarbopathTM”), a 
technology for recycling CO2, waste plastics, biomass, and other inputs into methanol. Methanol is used extensively in 
chemical products in a wide range of industries including construction, automotive, pharmaceutical, and other high 
functional materials. CarbopathTM uses proprietary catalysts that MGC has developed over many years and because 
methanol can be produced from CO2 and green hydrogen, it is expected to be a powerful resource for building a carbon-
neutral society through the deployment of CCU. 

 

Appropriate Prices 

Under section 26(1)(m) of the Queensland Competition Authority Act 1997 (QLD) (the Act), one of the matters which the 
QCA must have regard to is economic and regional development issues, including investment growth and employment. 
The magnitude of the price increases proposed by GAWB is a major disincentive for future investment by local and 
international investors.  The proposed increase reduces competitiveness of local industry relative to import and 
interstate production and will have detrimental effects on future investment decisions for the region. The step change 
also reduces business security and confidence which is particularly necessary to attract new investment in the energy 
transition and decarbonisation of the Queensland and Australian economy. 

Part C of the referral notice dated 14 December 2023 and amended 23 May 2024, requests the QCA to consider GAWB’s 
application of Appropriate Prices and that these are consistent with Allowable Costs (both terms as defined in the Act).  

It is expected that GAWB is financially responsible and prudent and that due care continues to place safety first. It is also 
appreciated that GAWB should make an appropriate return on its asset base. However, the proposed step change in 
water costs sends discouraging signals to current water users, investors  and inhibits development  and long-term 










